
 
 

 

TO: National Executive Committee 

 Past National Commanders 

 Department Commanders and Adjutants  

 All DAV Employees and Retirees 

  

FROM: J. Marc Burgess, National Adjutant 

  

DATE:  March 10, 2023 

 

SUBJECT: Death of Dave Tannenbaum 

 

It is with regret that I advise you of the death of Dave Tannenbaum, secretary/treasurer of the 

DAV Charitable Service Trust, and past secretary/treasurer of DAV’s State Commanders and 

Adjutants Association. He passed away on February 27, in Tampa, Florida, at the age of 86. 

 

Dave, a service-connected disabled Army veteran, retired as a lieutenant colonel in 1985 after 

30 years of service. He served as an artillery officer in both air defense and field artillery 

assignments. In addition, he had assignments in military intelligence and nuclear weapons 

billets. His service also included battery, battalion, group and brigade assignments with the 

Nike Ajax and Nike Hercules surface-to-air missile systems, as well as custodial assignments 

with several Greek Army artillery units. Staff assignments included duty with the assistant 

chief of staff for intelligence on the Army staff, the Office of the Inspector General and 7th 

Army, and his final assignment was with the Defense Nuclear Agency.  

 

Dave was a graduate of the U.S. Army Command and General Staff College and the Army 

War College. 

 

He joined DAV in 1986 and became active in his local chapter, Chapter 15 in Manassas, 

Virginia, and the Department of Virginia. He served as commander of his chapter and was 

elected adjutant of the Department of Virginia in 1988, serving in that capacity until 2004. 

 

In 1994, Dave was appointed to the board of the DAV Charitable Service Trust and as 

secretary/treasurer in 2006. He served as secretary/treasurer of DAV’s State Commanders and 

Adjutants Association from 1993 until his appointment as assistant treasurer in 2022. 

 

Dave attended Vanderbilt University and received a bachelor’s degree in chemistry in 1958. 
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Dave was a passionate and dedicated servant to DAV and the veterans we serve. We will miss 

his generous spirit and kindness. We join his beloved wife, Treva, and the rest of his family 

and friends in mourning his loss. Please send condolences to: 

  

Treva Tannenbaum 

17910 Timber View 

Tampa, FL  33647 

 

A celebration of life has been tentatively scheduled at 11 a.m. Thursday, April 20, at DAV 

Chapter 13 headquarters, located at 4801 37th St. N., St. Petersburg, Florida. RSVP to 

andy@davfla.com. DAV Chapter 4, Dave’s home chapter in Florida, will furnish lunch 

immediately following the service. 

 

May he rest in peace, 

 
J. Marc Burgess 

National Adjutant 
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